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   Week 4 Term 3 2022 Newsletter         

GARDEN SUBURB PUBLIC SCHOOL 
A caring environment providing quality education 
Assembly 
In Week 6, Thursday 25th August, we will be holding our first assembly for 
the term. This assembly will be held at 12:00pm, after the Book Week 
parade and family picnic. During this assembly we will be presenting the 
athletics carnival ribbons, as well as three Principal Awards. 

Student and staff absences 
We appreciate your understanding over the past few weeks, as we have 
been managing student and staff absences due to illnesses in the 
community. At all times, we try to ensure that continuity of learning is not 
disrupted for our students, however there are times where we may have to 
split a class or have several different teachers for a period of time. If a 
teacher is absent, then you will not receive parent portal message replies 
during this time. If you have not received a reply to your message within 24 
hours, please contact the front office and someone will be able to help 
you.   

Students going on holidays during the school term 

If you are planning on travelling with your child/ren on a holiday during the 
school term, for 5 or more days, you will need to complete an application 
for extended leave – travel form. 
Travel is considered to be domestic or international travel for the purpose of 
a family holiday, family business, bereavement or other reasons, which 
should be specified on the application. 
If you are planning on travelling, you need to contact the school to discuss 
this and request an application for an extended leave – travel form.  
The form needs to be completed and returned to the school with relevant 
travel information prior to the travel.  
If the application is accepted, you will be issued with a Certificate of 
Extended Leave – Travel and the absences will be recorded as “Leave”. 
If a form is not submitted or accepted, then the absences will be recorded 
as “unjustified”.  
When travels period exceeds one school term access to Distance Education 
must be considered. 
If you need support with this process, please contact the school and we will 
help you complete the forms.  
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NSW School Updates app 
The Department of Education’s NSW Schools Parent App has replaced the 
NSW School Updates App. The new app has the ability for parents and 
carers with children in multiple schools to receive newsletters and updates 
within the same app and receive push notifications on their phones when 
newsletters and events are posted by the school. Information feeds are 
filtered by school year are customised for parents and carers and includes 
direct contact line details to the school. The app also includes a school 
website link to ‘make a payment’ and you will receive emergency updates 
such as school closures.  
The app is free and available now for iOS and Android users. 

• Download for iOS - App Store 
• Download for Android – Google Play 

We encourage parents and carers to download the new NSW Schools 
Parent App and delete the NSW Education Parent app to use the 
enhanced features.  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Discovering what enables success for students in NSW public schools 
project 

Our school has been invited to be part of the 'Discovering what enables 
success for students in NSW public schools' project. This project is 
conducted in collaboration with the University of NSW, the University of 
Canberra, Charles Sturt University and the NSW Department of Education. 
The project is part of the Ambassador Program in NSW public schools. 

Over the coming week we will be sending home information to the parents 
of our Year 2-6 students about a student survey.  

The project involves online surveys, focus groups and observations of staff 
and classroom programs. 

 
 

https://apps.apple.com/au/app/nsw-school-updates/id1494658146
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=au.gov.nsw.education.nswschoolsafetyupdates
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Update to Award system 

This week we are informing parents of a change to the school wide award 
system. At a PBL meeting in Term 1, the teachers discussed the 
inconsistency with the attainment of the Gold Awards and from analysing 
data, there was only a small number of children achieving these over a 
school year. A decision was made to review the procedures for this. After 
a discussion at a P&C meeting that followed, the P&C gave input into a 
decision to make it possible for the majority of students to achieve a Gold 
Award during their schooling at GSPS.  

The decision when taken back to the PBL team, was to continue the 
process of achieving a bronze, silver and gold award over more than one 
school year. There is further information in the newsletter regarding this. If 
you would like clarification about this, please contact the school.  
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
 
Dunford Cup 
Dunford Cup Football and Netball groups will 
be travelling by bus to and from the school 
again on Friday 12th August. 
Please ensure your child is at school by 
8.30am on this day. 
If you intend on someone picking your child 
up instead of travelling back to school by bus 
please email the school before Wednesday 
10th August, to advise the details. Soccer is 
at Stevenson Park, Mayfield West Netball is at 
Cardiff Netball courts, Cardiff. 
 
Stage 2 Awabakal Excursion 
Permission notes are due back this Friday, 12th 
August for the Stage 2 Awabakal Excursion.  
 
Book week parade 
See below flyer for details. 
  

Coming Up 
Check the Sentral Parent 

Calendar 

Dunford Cup Fri 12 August 

Week 5  

Stage 2 
Awabakal 
Excursion 

Tues 16 Aust 

Week 6  

Book week 
Parade and 
family picnic– 
Dress up 

Thurs 25 
August 

1st Kindy 
Orientation & 
Expo 

Thurs 25 
August 

Assembly 12pm Thurs 25 
August 

Hunter Regional 
Athletics 

Fri 26 August 

Week 7  

P&C Meeting Mon 29 
August 

Spelling Bee 
Regional finals 

Mon 29 
August 

P&C Father’s 
Day Stall 

Thurs 1st 
September 

Dunford Cup 
Finals 

Fri 2nd 
September 

Week 8  

Morning Tea 
with Mrs Sturman 
– reading cards 

Tues 6th 
September 

2nd Kindy 
Orientation 
session 

Tues 6th 
September 
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Year 1 Phonics Screening Check  
During Weeks 4 -6 of this term, all Year 1 students will complete the Year 1 
Phonics Screening Check. This is a short, quick assessment that informs 
teachers how your child is progressing in phonics.  
Your child will sit with their class teacher and will be asked to read 40 
words aloud. These words include 20 real words and 20 pseudo 
(nonsense) words. The assessment includes pseudo or nonsense words to 
see if the student is able to use their knowledge of blending to read a 
word rather than their memory of having seen that word before.  
The test normally takes 5-7 minutes. If your child is struggling the teacher 
will stop the check. The check is carefully designed not to be stressful for 
your child. 
If you have any further questions, please talk to your child’s class teacher. 
 
Bookclub 
We kindly ask that all orders for Book Club be made through LOOP. Book 
Club’s online ordering platform.  
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Awabakal Word of the Week 
 
Week 3-4  

                   Raise your hand- barala madara 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Reports 
We were informed by some parents that they could no longer view their 
child's academic reports in the Sentral Parent Portal app. 
Please note that we have rectified this issue and you can now view your 
child's report for Semester 1, 2022. 
The app has recently been updated. To view your child's academic 
reports please follow these steps in your Sentral Parent Portal app: 
• Click on the photo and name of your child (at the top of the screen) 
• Click on 'Student Details' 
• Click on the + symbol next to 'Academic Reports' 
• Select the Semester/Year report you would like to view 
• The report will open as a PDF 
Please let us know if you have any further issues. 
We apologise for any inconvenience. 
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Milkshake Monday 
Congratulations to all the winners, 
who were lucky enough to share a 
milkshake with Mrs Sturman this 
fortnight.  

  

Monday 
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Awards 
Congratulations to all students that received awards in the past fortnight. 
The following students received a PBL merit award: 

Novas  
Lucy C, Leo B, Angie S 

Galaxies  
King F, Avoca L, Campbell A, Charlie V, Navarna G, Lawson D 

Satellites  
Meelah S, Ava H, Yuna K 

Rockets  
Orland H, Leo K, Jett A, Olivia W, Theo W, Mylee T, Jett A, Elliott M 

Comets  
Ivy P, Elijah S, Mitchell S, Zavie A, Alexie S, Archer P, Ishleen K, Charley B, 
Samuel C, Estelle K, Eli H, Mabel E, Rainn B, Taya B, Kasadee H 

Astronauts  
Jed B, Amber B, Ellie A, Brayden S, Maya W 

Cosmonauts  
Sireen A, Maya N, Mia F, Ruby Rose G, Lucy K, Sienna C 

Milky Ways  
Kaleb E, Reid O 

Titans  
Bosston G, Lawrence C, Henry W 

                         Positive Behaviour for Learning 
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ENVIRONMENT NEWS 
 

Trash Free Tuesday 
Reminder that students receive a dazzler from Mrs Brewer if they bring 
their lunch in reusable containers on a Tuesday.  
 

 

  



12 

 

CLASSROOM NEWS 
Titans 
The Titans have been working on Explanation Writing and have learnt 
about metamorphosis - The Lifecycle of a Butterfly. We have also been 
extending our addition and subtraction strategies. 
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What’s been happening 
 
Education Week - Dress as your future 
Last Friday 5th August students were invited to ‘dress as their future’. It was 
great to so many creative costumes. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2022 Debating team 
Our 2022 debating team went up against some tough competition. We 
won 1 out of 4 debates. We enjoyed the opportunity of meeting and 
debating against students from other schools.  
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Premiere Spelling Bee 
This Term, students in Stage 2 and Stage 3 participated in the Premier 
Spelling Bee. The Premier's Spelling Bee is an educational way for primary 
school students to engage with and improve their spelling and is open to 
Years 3 to 6. Students tested their spelling skills in-class, following this, 2 
students from each class participated in a stage-based spelling bee. At 
the conclusion of the spelling bee, 2 students are moving to the next 
round (one Stage 2 & one Stage 3) and will represent our school at the 
regional final. This year the regional finals will be conducted via Zoom 
and will held during Term 3, week 7 with final the date TBC.  
 
We are excited to announce that Liam and Molly will be representing our 
school at the regional finals. Congratulations to all students who 
participated in the Premier Spelling Bee and look forward to the finals.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Public Speaking Finals 
In Week 2, students presented speeches to their classes. Two outstanding 
students from each class were selected to participate in our 2022 'Speak 
Offs'. 20 students across GSPS entertained their stages with well-practiced 
speeches in Week 3. These students should be very proud of their efforts, 
and we congratulate them all again! 
      Early Stage 1: Ali, Elise, Olivia and Layla 
      Stage 1: Matisse, Stella, Henry, Leo, Joshua and Theo 
      Stage 2: Liam, Bridget, Nevaeh, Samuel and Clancy 
      Stage 3: Sienna, Isaac, Logan, Caitlin and Edie 
 
From these 20 students, our adjudicators, Mrs Mills and Mrs McShane had 
the tough decision of selecting only 2 representatives from each stage to 
progress to the Zone Public Speaking competitions this week. 
Congratulations to the following students: 
      Early Stage 1: Ali and Layla 
      Stage 1: Matisse and Stella 
      Stage 2: Liam and Clancy 
      Stage 3: Sienna and Edie 
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We are very proud of Public Speakers and wish them luck this week at 
Zone level. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Morning Tea with Mrs Sturman 
Congratulations to all the students that were invited to a morning tea with 
Mrs Sturman for completing 50 and 100 nights of reading on Tuesday 9th 
August. The students enjoyed a buffet of treats including chicken fingers, 
chips, fruit and party pies. Students that had read for 100 nights were 
treated with an extra milkshake. The next morning tea will be held on the 
6th September. Keep up the great work!  
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Canberra Excursion 
Students from our school have recently 
undertaken, an education tour of the 
national capital. Students were given 
the opportunity to participate in a 
variety of educational programs with a 
focus on Australia’s history, culture, 
heritage and democracy. 

 
The Australian 
Government recognises the importance of all young 
Australians being able to visit the national capital as 
part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist 
families in meeting the cost of the excursion the 
Australian Government is contributing funding of $30 
per student under the Parliament and Civics 
Education Rebate program towards those costs. The 
rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion 
of the excursion. 
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Zone Athletics Carnival 
We were so proud of the zone athletics team on Tuesday 2nd August. 
Payton, Miller, Edward and Fred are off to the Regional Athletics carnival 
on the 26th August 2022. Good luck! 
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  COMMUNICATION 
 
Please use the following forms of communication with the school to stay up 
to date  

Sentral Parent Portal App  
The school uses the Sentral Parent Portal app to 
communicate all school updates, newsletters, 
permission notes and fundraising opportunities with 
our parent community. Parents can also submit 
absence requests, check the school calendar for 
upcoming events and message the class teacher. 
Please download this app if you haven’t done so 
already.  
All new parents and carers to the school should have 
received a welcome email with instructions on how to 
register and your access key. If you 
don’t have an access key, please 
let the office know. Parents can 
have multiple access keys for each 
parent to stay up to date on what’s 
happening in the school. 

All of the online systems used by Garden Suburb PS can 
be found in the Sentral Parent Portal ‘Links’ icon.  

QuickCliq 
Canteen and Uniforms orders can be purchased 
online through the website QuickCliq. Parents are 
encouraged to register an account, add their students 
details to the account and purchase credit through 
the website. For detailed instructions please see 'How 
to' guide. 

Website 
Information regarding the school’s policies, planning, 
reporting, expectations, P&C and so much more can 
be found on our website. All parent payments and 
enrolment applications are made online using the 
quick link tabs along the top of the home page. 

Facebook  
The school has a Facebook page where you can find information on 
student successes, good news stories and community information.  
Our school Facebook page can be found by searching ‘Garden Suburb 
Public School’ on Facebook. 

https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/g/gardensub-p/download-box/QuickCliq_Registration3.pdf
https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/g/gardensub-p/download-box/QuickCliq_Registration3.pdf
https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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         P&C 
Uniform Shop 
Order uniforms through QuickCliq. Click on the hamburger symbol on the 
top right then click on ‘Uniforms’. Orders will be sent home with the students 
on Fridays. The uniform shop is open Thursday afternoons 3.10pm to 3.30pm 
to try on sizes. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Canteen News 
The canteen is open Wednesday, Thursday and Friday lunch. Orders are 
made through the QuickCliq website. If you need assistance setting up a 
QuickCliq account please refer to the ‘How to guide’. Orders need to be in 
before 9.20am on the day of the order. 

The canteen menu prices have had to increase slightly due to stock price 
increases. Please see updated canteen menu below. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.quickcliq.com.au/
https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/g/gardensub-p/download-box/QuickCliq_Registration3.pdf
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Community Notices 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  



23 

 

  



24 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


	GARDEN SUBURB PUBLIC SCHOOL
	Assembly
	In Week 6, Thursday 25th August, we will be holding our first assembly for the term. This assembly will be held at 12:00pm, after the Book Week parade and family picnic. During this assembly we will be presenting the athletics carnival ribbons, as wel...
	Student and staff absences
	We appreciate your understanding over the past few weeks, as we have been managing student and staff absences due to illnesses in the community. At all times, we try to ensure that continuity of learning is not disrupted for our students, however ther...
	Students going on holidays during the school term
	If you are planning on travelling with your child/ren on a holiday during the school term, for 5 or more days, you will need to complete an application for extended leave – travel form.
	Travel is considered to be domestic or international travel for the purpose of a family holiday, family business, bereavement or other reasons, which should be specified on the application.
	If you are planning on travelling, you need to contact the school to discuss this and request an application for an extended leave – travel form.
	The form needs to be completed and returned to the school with relevant travel information prior to the travel.
	If the application is accepted, you will be issued with a Certificate of Extended Leave – Travel and the absences will be recorded as “Leave”.
	If a form is not submitted or accepted, then the absences will be recorded as “unjustified”.
	When travels period exceeds one school term access to Distance Education must be considered.
	If you need support with this process, please contact the school and we will help you complete the forms.
	NSW School Updates app
	The Department of Education’s NSW Schools Parent App has replaced the NSW School Updates App. The new app has the ability for parents and carers with children in multiple schools to receive newsletters and updates within the same app and receive push ...
	The app is free and available now for iOS and Android users.
	 Download for iOS - App Store
	 Download for Android – Google Play
	We encourage parents and carers to download the new NSW Schools Parent App and delete the NSW Education Parent app to use the enhanced features.
	Discovering what enables success for students in NSW public schools project
	Our school has been invited to be part of the 'Discovering what enables success for students in NSW public schools' project. This project is conducted in collaboration with the University of NSW, the University of Canberra, Charles Sturt University an...
	Over the coming week we will be sending home information to the parents of our Year 2-6 students about a student survey.
	The project involves online surveys, focus groups and observations of staff and classroom programs.
	Update to Award system
	This week we are informing parents of a change to the school wide award system. At a PBL meeting in Term 1, the teachers discussed the inconsistency with the attainment of the Gold Awards and from analysing data, there was only a small number of child...
	The decision when taken back to the PBL team, was to continue the process of achieving a bronze, silver and gold award over more than one school year. There is further information in the newsletter regarding this. If you would like clarification about...
	Dunford Cup
	Stage 2 Awabakal Excursion
	Book week parade
	Year 1 Phonics Screening Check
	Bookclub
	We kindly ask that all orders for Book Club be made through LOOP. Book Club’s online ordering platform.

	Awabakal Word of the Week
	Week 3-4

	Raise your hand- barala madara
	Reports
	We were informed by some parents that they could no longer view their child's academic reports in the Sentral Parent Portal app.
	Please note that we have rectified this issue and you can now view your child's report for Semester 1, 2022.
	The app has recently been updated. To view your child's academic reports please follow these steps in your Sentral Parent Portal app:

	• Click on the photo and name of your child (at the top of the screen)
	• Click on 'Student Details'
	• Click on the + symbol next to 'Academic Reports'
	• Select the Semester/Year report you would like to view
	• The report will open as a PDF
	Please let us know if you have any further issues.
	We apologise for any inconvenience.

	Milkshake Monday
	Awards
	Novas
	Lucy C, Leo B, Angie S
	Galaxies
	King F, Avoca L, Campbell A, Charlie V, Navarna G, Lawson D
	Satellites
	Meelah S, Ava H, Yuna K
	Rockets
	Orland H, Leo K, Jett A, Olivia W, Theo W, Mylee T, Jett A, Elliott M
	Comets
	Ivy P, Elijah S, Mitchell S, Zavie A, Alexie S, Archer P, Ishleen K, Charley B, Samuel C, Estelle K, Eli H, Mabel E, Rainn B, Taya B, Kasadee H
	Astronauts
	Jed B, Amber B, Ellie A, Brayden S, Maya W
	Cosmonauts
	Sireen A, Maya N, Mia F, Ruby Rose G, Lucy K, Sienna C
	Milky Ways
	Kaleb E, Reid O
	Titans
	Bosston G, Lawrence C, Henry W

	Positive Behaviour for Learning
	ENVIRONMENT NEWS
	Trash Free Tuesday

	CLASSROOM NEWS
	Titans

	What’s been happening
	Education Week - Dress as your future
	2022 Debating team
	Our 2022 debating team went up against some tough competition. We won 1 out of 4 debates. We enjoyed the opportunity of meeting and debating against students from other schools.
	Premiere Spelling Bee
	Public Speaking Finals
	Canberra Excursion
	Sentral Parent Portal App
	QuickCliq
	Website
	Facebook

	P&C
	Uniform Shop
	Canteen News

	Community Notices

